
Bramshill Parish Council 
Minutes of a Meeting held at 

The Shoulder of Mutton, Hazeley Heath 
on Tuesday 11th December 2018 7.30pm 

 
 

18/29 Present:  SA, GS, MS, NS, JG, three parishioners and Patricia Hughes Joint Chief Executive 
Director of Hart District Council 
 

18/30 Apologies:   Cllrs David Simpson, Tim Southern, Geoffrey Hamilton-Fairley 
 

18/31 Minutes of the Parish Council Meetings held on 2nd October already approved were 
signed by SA.   

18/32 Matters arising from the Parish Council Meeting of 2nd October 2018  
None 

 
18/33 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Finance:  
33.1   The budget for 2019-2020 was reviewed and agreed with the precept to be set at 
£2000.00 with a review for a possible increase for the financial year of 2020-2021. 
33.2   The council accepted a quotation from Zurich Municipal for the annual parish 
insurance in the sum of £149.05 due in February 2019.  
33.3   GS presented the income and expenditure statement for November 2018  
33.4   An invoice presented in the sum of £200 from Mr T Vasey for annual work carried 
out on the parish land. It was agreed that payment would be drawn from the Grant.  
Cheques to authorise: 

1) Glynis Spencer: - £320 for Parish Council duties October - December 2018 
2)  The Shoulder of Mutton: - £450.00 xmas meeting 
3) Zurich Municipal: - £149.05 annual parish meeting (post -dated 30th January 2019) 

 
The balance of the bank after outstanding amounts had been presented stands at 
£2875.50 including the grant balance of £400.00 
 

18/34 Access/Highways:  
34.1 SA mentioned work to renew mains water along the Bramshill Road was at the 
finishing off stage. The traffic lights and single lane traffic had caused delays in the 
duration. 
34.2 MS confirmed the replacement of “Give Way” sign at Fiddlers Green.  
34.3 NS spoke of large and dangerous pot holes within Heckfield along the Bramshill Road, 
Patricia Hughes suggested photographic evidence be sent along with any complaints.  

 
 
 
 
18/35 

34.4 A conversation regarding S.I.D. (Speed Indicator Device) and the possibility of the 
installation along the Bramshill Road, PH mentioned that she was in the process of applying 
for some S.I.D. devices to be used within the district it was requested that BPC be 
included. 
 
Environment:    
35.1 Planning Application 
 a) 18/00585/LBC 18/00584/FUL Bramshill House, Bramshill Park:  Development of 308 
residential units (new build and conversion) and associated parking, access and 
landscaping at Bramshill House and Gardens.  To include the demolition of non-listed 
buildings, the construction of a replacement cricket pavilion, the conversion of Bramshill 



House the Stable Block Nuffield Hall for use as a single dwelling.  Along with Demolition of 
curtilage listed buildings and maintenance and restoration works. BPC Objections sent 
whilst awaiting the outcome of the appeal decision. 
(b) 18/02264/LDC   Moor Place Farm, Plough Lane: Application for a Lawful Development 
Certificate for an Existing use for residential purposes ancillary to main house (Moor Place 
Farm) i.e. as part of single dwellinghouse.  BPC- no objections 
(c)  18/02247/LDC   Moor Place Farm, Plough Lane:  Application for a Lawful Development 
Certificate for an Existing use of building as self-contained single dwellinghouse. BPC- no 
objections 
(d)  18/02592/HOU Broom Cottage, New Mill Lane Eversley: Porch extension and two 
storey rear extension.  Raise existing roof to increase ceiling heights of existing dwelling. 
BPC- no objections 
35.2 Hart DC decisions - None 
35.2   PH passed on a message from Emma Whittaker that the appeal decision of the 
planning applications for Bramshill House and Grounds is expected to be delivered late 
December possibly before the xmas period. 

 
18/36 

 
Crime:  No crimes reported, although there had been an attempted break-in at Halls 
Farm. 

 
18/37 
 
 
 
18/38 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WhatsApp Group   SA suggested that a village WhatsApp group be established, MS 
mentioned that a group was already established in Hazeley Lea and was proving successful 
MS to request that the group accept members from Bramshill. 
 
AOB:  Patricia Hughes spoke of the progress of the Hart Local Plan examination hearing.  
 
SA thanked everyone for attending and wished them a Merry Xmas 
 
Next Meeting:  Tuesday 26th March 7.30pm New Inn, Heckfield. 
The meeting closed at 7.15 pm 
 
……………………………………………………………….. signed ……………………………………. date 
 
Abbreviations: 

Cllr. Shaun Allison-  Chairman SA 
Cllr. Nigel Stoate NS 
Cllr. John Goodman   JG 
Cllr. Margaret Sheerman MS 
Cllr. Geoffrey Hamilton Fairley GHF 
Glynis Spencer -  Parish Clerk GS 

  
  

 

  
 


